Dear Ministry Partners, July, 2025

This week we “entertained angels unawares" (Hebrews 13:2). From the moment they arrived, they
sought to help us fix things. At first, I politely declined. but broken things I had already made peace
with began popping up in my mind. With single-minded focus, they sharpened all dull knives, fixed fallen
vertical blinds, completely repaired the van's drooping side mirror and hanging microwave button, and
built 80% of the backdrop to the tablescape for my LA County Fair entry next year! They also helped us
buy and pair Apple tags for future lost things. Thank God for repairers of broken things and finders of
lost things! Thank the Lord for Mark and Vivian Shu from Boston with whom we also shared sweet times
of fellowship over a 4™ of July BBQ and fireworks with the Chong's, Vicky (Hsi) Ng & family, and
neighbors, as well as a lovely night out provided by Boston friends of Layman's Foundation. How tangibly
we felt the love of God through the love of His people!

We were also blessed to attend Ethel Newell's Celebration of Life ceremony where we witnessed
that a life well-lived is one which loved well. May we be His “angels" who love well.

Again, we want to thank you for loving us well through your prayers and gifts,
Miltinnie, Lee wnd Jansen

P.S. Please check out Mike Guo's excellent Raise a Resilient Child in 7 steps, for which I had the privilege
of writing a whole-hearted endorsement.




